
Stone Creek Community Theater Club 
Mee#ng Minutes August 14, 2024 

 
Officers Present: Tom Enrico, President; Dave Kinney, Vice President; Linda Chizmar, Treasurer; 
Mary MaDson, Secretary 
 
The mee#ng was called to order at 10:29 am in mee#ng room 1. 
 
Minutes. Mary MaDson requested approval of the minutes for the July 10th membership 
mee#ng. Wayne Werner made a mo#on to accept the minutes, Susan Hoffman seconded the 
mo#on. The mo#on passed unanimously. 
 
Financial Report. Linda Chizmar presented the Financial Report for July.  

• The account balance as of 1 July 2024 was $21,935.20. Total income in July was 
$3,440.00. ($3,200 of that amount was #cket sales for Ripcord) Expenses for July were 
$1,694.44. The ending balances as of 31 July 2024 was $23,680.76. See financial report 
for more detailed breakdown of income and expenses.  
 

• One half of the proceeds from Ripcord were allocated to the Capital Fund. Capital fund is 
now $15,000. $11,000 of the $15,000 has been allocated for the stage ligh#ng upgrade. 

 
• The cost of the new flats for our sets will be coming from the Capital Fund. As will 3 new 

microphones. 
 

Membership. The SCCT membership is now up to 66 members. 
 
Old Business.  

• Ripcord. Ripcord came in under budget. It was very well received by the audience. The 
Meet and Greet at Stonewater was very popular with play goers. 
 

• 12 Angry Jurors. Dave Kinney reported the play has been cast and is now in rehearsal. He 
s#ll needs a producer, #cket takers for shows, greeters, and people to work in the VIP 
Lounge. Sign up sheets were passed around. The cast of the play was announced. 
 

• New Flats. Work sessions on the new flats are scheduled for 17 August Wood will be 
picked up on !5 August. Several people are needed to off load the wood. Please see Dave 
Kinney. 
 

• Stony Awards. A total of 93 Stony Award ballots were cast for “Ripcord”. (30 on Friday’s 
show, 30 on Saturday’s show, and 24 on Sunday’s show. 
 



• Gala. The Gala will be Tuesday evening, November 12th. Tom Enrico will chair the 
commiDee. Members should contact him if they would like to be on the planning 
commiDee.  

 
New Business. 

• Graphic Designer. Cheree Gallant discussed the need for people who can learn how to 
do graphic design for posters and playbills for the shows. This will back up John Morfit, 
since he is leaving the state, but has agreed to con#nue to help with the designs. 

 

• In Lobby Ticket Sales. The HOA Activity Committee has set up a Ticket Tuesday for all 
clubs needing to sell tickets. This will take place in the Stonewater Building. Tom and 
Sue Enrico will be selling tickets there. We will still need people to sell tickets on the 19th 
and 26th of September and the 3rd and the 10th of October. 

There will be no playground session next month. 

Susan Hoffman made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Kathy Linden seconded the motion. The 
membership approved the motion unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 11:17am. 

 

 

 


